Minister for Health Minister for Health Infrastructure Minister for Ambulance Services GPO Box 4057 Melbourne Victoria 3001 Telephone: +61 3 9096 8561 www.health.vic.gov.au

BAC-CO-50602

Robert McDonald Clerk of the Legislative Council Parliament of Victoria Via email: council@parliament.vic.gov.au

Dear Mr McDonald

Thank you for your letter regarding the petition tabled by the Member for Northern Victoria Region on 15 October 2024 requesting that the Legislative Council call on the Government to release the advice of the Expert Advisory Committee and consider the community's desire that the Seymour District Memorial Hospital is not required to amalgamate.

The Health Services Plan, released in August 2024, sets out our vision for a better connected, easier to access health system for all Victorians, that will be achieved through three key pillars of reform:

- Establishing Local Health Service Networks (Networks) geographic groupings responsible for planning and managing care so that it meets the population health needs of their communities.
- Formalised relationships between each Network and a women's, a children's and a
 major tertiary hospital, ensuring every Victorian has seamless access to specialist
 care and expertise when they need it.
- A Victorian Role Delineation Framework, which will support collaboration across the system through setting out the roles and responsibilities of every health service site, aligned to their size and capability.

In responding to the Health Services Plan, the Allan Labor Government did not accept the recommendation for directed consolidations of health services.



The Health Services Plan report is publicly available at: www.health.vic.gov.au/health-services-plan_

Yours sincerely

The Hon Mary-Anne Thomas MP

11/1/2027

cc: Ingrid Stitt, Minister for Mental Health